
 

Westminster Crier 

 

Important News 

 

September Board Meeting date change. From Sept 15th to Sept 22nd. 

 

 

Although the Board approved the expenditure for the 2 new pickle ball courts in July, the Board 

now feels that the cost is very close to our maximum spending limit that we feel it is best to put it 

to a community vote. 

Ballots will go out in the mail to all members with voting rights this week. The votes will be 

counted at a special members meeting on Sept 22, 2020 at 6PM at the community center. The 

September Board Meeting will follow at 7PM. 

 

Pickle ball is the fastest growing sport in United States and one of the most requested amenities 

in communities. For those that don't know pickle ball is a game that is somewhat of a mix 

between tennis, racquetball and ping pong. Players use special paddles and a ball like a 

Wiffle  ball. The court is smaller than a tennis court therefore less strenuous on the knees and 

legs. 

We have many people already playing pickle ball in the community and many more supporting the 

new courts which will also include a basketball hoop at one end. 

A reminder to all that this amenity will not cause any special assessment or an increase in HOA 

fees. This will be paid from the community resale assessment fund that is there for amenities. 

Your Board fully supports this new amenity. 

We also suggest all members mail in their proxy vote as to minimize in person voting due to 

continued COVID distancing issues. 

 

 

Sad News 

Roland “Ron” Keith Wallace, 86, passed away on Saturday, August 8, 2020 at his residence in 

South Bend, IN.  Ron and Dottie lived on Bainmar for many years, and later rented in the 

community.  Both Ron and Dottie were involved in many community activities. 

 

Online condolences may be left for the family at www.palmerfuneralhomes.com. 

 

Our thoughts go out to his family and friends at this time.   

 

More Sad News 

Shirley Ford formerly of Eaton Lake Ct for 14 years passed away on August 10 in Leesburg VA.  She 

was the wife of the late Robert Ford.  Shirley and Bob were both avid golfers and travelers. 

http://www.palmerfuneralhomes.com/


 

Contributions may be made in her name to the American Cancer Society at 

http://main.acsevents.org/goto/ShirleyFord 

 

Our thoughts go out to her family and friends at this sad time. 

 

 

More Sad News 

Beverly Lou Morgan, wife of William "Bill" Frank Morgan passed on August 20, 2020. Beverly and 

Bill were married for 59 years, living on Oxford Ridge since 2003.  Beverly served as a "substitute 

mother" to her maternal niece, Donna Goode Crawford.   

Beverly worked for 34 years at Indiana Bell/AT&T before retiring.    

Other family members include  Bill's brother, Bobbie Morgan who  resides in the community and 

their sister Ruby McCarty who is married to Mac Web McCarty--who have lived in Westminster 3 

times and currently live in Indiana 

 

Our thoughts go out to her family and friends at this sad time.   

 

 

 

Lee County Schools are OPEN!  Be mindful of students and buses  

 

 

Club Corner-  Remember the Westminster Club still offers lunch and dinner specials.  Check out 

their new menu!  See the web site for more weekly information   

 

 


